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      18 March 2021 
 
Dear , 
 
Thank you for your letter of 9 March, regarding the UK’s departure from the 
EGNOS programme. 
 
As you know, the UK’s participation in EGNOS will cease on 25 June this 
year following our departure from the EU and the end of the Transition 
Period. The Government recognises that after this date airspace users will 
not be able to benefit from localizer performance with vertical guidance 
procedures and instead, where possible, rely on lateral navigation 
procedures.  
 
The UK Government did seek to retain the use of EGNOS and throughout the 
negotiation period we continued to discuss the matter with our European 
counterparts. However, after carefully considering the terms that were offered 
to us, including the new levels of associated costs, it was not possible to 
reach a satisfactory settlement with the EU in the 24 December 2020 
agreement.  
 
Although the Department for Transport did not lead on these discussions and 
the decision was agreed as being the Government’s official position on the 
matter, I recognise that it nevertheless remains a disappointing outcome. 
 
My officials subsequently reviewed the issue with their colleagues from 
across Government to consider the possibility of continuing these 
discussions. Unfortunately, it was accepted that for the immediate future at 
least, there is little prospect of renewing negotiations with the European 
Commission on the matter. 
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In the interim the Government has begun work on exploring alternative 
options for providing a commensurate navigation system. This includes 
discussions with the UK Space Agency for a dedicated UK replacement 
service. Any new service would potentially be able to offer improved services 
to UK transport modes, but it is, unfortunately, going to take some time and 
considerable investment to implement.  
 
May I thank you for writing to me on this important issue. The Government 
recognises that the immediate loss of EGNOS is clearly an important issue 
for airspace users, myself included, and we will be focussing our efforts on 
resolving this issue to ensure safety for all.  
 
Yours sincerely,  

         
 

Rt Hon Grant Shapps MP 
 

SECRETARY OF STATE FOR TRANSPORT 




